

**Meeting opened at 9:09am****Forest Committee members present:**

- Dana Rowe
- Doug Doty
- Alison Polido

**Select Board member present:**

- Rich Wallner

**Issues Discussed:**

1. Presentation slides discussed for edits
  - a. Slide 1
    - i. Remove goals/intros
  - b. Slide 2
    - i. Get rid of Rich's picture
    - ii. Add FC members names
  - c. Slide 3
    - i. After this slide, insert map from slide 4 but with street names, like a town map (to help orient the public to the maps)
  - d. Slide 4
    - i. Elaborate in verbal portion on parcels confirmed by deed vs. not
  - e. Slide 5-8
    - i. Possibly get rid of some of these maps if they are only a description of the process? Can verbally discuss steps taken to get to final maps, but will be less overwhelming
  - f. Slide 9
    - i. Leave this slide for public interest
  - g. Slide 10
    - i. Insert map before this slide with street names again just as a reminder (unless able to add street names to this map?)
    - ii. Explain that this is the first of 4 phases/options (options vs. phases was still somewhat unclear even among FC members)
  - h. Slide 22
    - i. Unsure if this slide is helpful or confusing. It seems like mostly a hope that this connection can be made, but Dana is still unsure of that possibility and it may be better to not get people's hopes up. Might be worth removing from presentation
  - i. Slide 24
    - i. Add cross-out signs through surface options that go into the ground. Can explain that those are possible compliant options, but that we will not be pursuing anything that requires going into the ground, only options that can lay on top of the ground
  - j. Slides 26-27
    - i. Need to be reformatted/reworked for clarity

- ii. Put FAQ's heading at the top of the slides
  - iii. Move "friends of.." to later slide
  - iv. Change wording on the rules line
  - v. Remove line about fines
  - vi. Include a disclaimer about no public access to pond
  - vii. Edit timber harvesting phrasing and move to different slide
  - viii. Move and clarify hunting portion
  - ix. Edit wording for dogs to include "or under owner control"
  - x. Take out biking information
2. Discussed adapting press release for social media page

**Future Actions:**

1. Rework slides (Ali)
2. Adapt press release for the Community Connection social media page (Ali)
3. Email Hannah with presentation feedback (Ali)

**Next Meeting Scheduled:** 4/24/24 6:30pm at the Distance Learning Lab

**Meeting Adjournment at 10:00am**

Respectfully Submitted  
Alison Polido, Secretary